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28th August 2020 
 

 

 

Dear Families, 

Following the announcement from the Welsh Government on Wednesday, schools received a letter 

from the Director of Education yesterday which included the following paragraph: 

“Face coverings are strongly recommended to be worn by secondary mainstream pupils when 

moving around common areas of school buildings including corridors, lifts, stairwells, toilets, canteen 

areas where physical distancing is unlikely to be maintained. Face coverings can be removed when 

seated in the classroom, participating in lessons and when outside of the school building.” 

With this in mind, we have decided that pupils will need to wear face coverings when: 

a) Walking in the corridors 

b) Queuing for food in the canteen. 

The Local Authority has informed us that it will be providing two washable face coverings per pupil, 

one to be worn whilst the other is being washed, and we aim to deliver these to pupils when they 

return to school. 

If you have any questions relating to this, please do not hesitate to contact us using: 

contact@willows.cardiff.sch.uk 

Kind regards, 

 

Chris Norman 

Headteacher 

Willows High School 
Willows Avenue 
Tremorfa 
CARDIFF 
CF24 2YE 
 
Tel 029 20414243 
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